Ivinghoe Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 16th May 2018 at 7.15pm in the Town Hall, Ivinghoe.

Present:

Cllr. Karen Groom (Chairman)

Cllr. P Roach & Cllr. Lott and Cllr. S Bexson and Bucks County Cllr. A Wight.

Bridget Knight - Clerk

Apologies: Councillor C Bamber, Councillor A Stone, Councillor A Dicker, AVDC District Councillor C Poll, AVDC District Councillor D Town and AVDC District Councillor S Jenkins, Rikki & Dee Harrington Ian and Lynn Martin.

Defibrillator Training: Peter Cooper NHS First Responder.

PCSO Jackie Dodson.

12 members of the public.

Items on Agenda	report was available from Thomas Valley Police	APM/18/08
APM/18/01 Appoint Chair and Vice Chair	Cllr. Groom was appointed as Chairman PROPOSED BY Cllr. Roach and SECONDED by Cllr. Lott. Carried unanimously. Councillor Bamber was appointed as Vice Chair PROPOSED BY Cllr. Bexson and SECONDED by Cllr. Lott. Carried unanimously. Councillor Groom signed the Declaration of Office.	Meeting Closure and Refreshments
APM/18/02 Attendance and Apologies	Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr. Dicker. Apologies received from Councillor C Bamber, Councillor A Stone, Councillor A Dicker, AVDC District Councillor C Poll, AVDC District Councillor D Town and AVDC District Councillor S Jenkins, Rikki & Dee Harrington Ian and Lynn Martin.	Signed
APM/18/03 Declaration of interest.	None.	
APM/18/04 Approve Minutes.	It was PROPOSED, SECONDED and CARRIED that the minutes were a correct record and were signed by the Chairman.	
APM/18/05 Chairman's Report	The chair welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming to the annual meeting especially the members of the public and Peter Cooper the NHS First Responder. The chair welcomed Sheena Bexson as a new Councillor based in Ivinghoe Aston. This year we have entered the Bucks Best Kept Village and urged people to keep the area tidy especially Station Road. The parish council put new fitness equipment on Ivinghoe Lawn and two rides in Ivinghoe Aston, we have purchased a new Ivinghoe flag. A new noticeboard will be placed by Brookmead and the old one will be refurbished and moved to IA. Two defibrillators have been purchased the one in Ivinghoe was donated by the WI. AVDC New Homes Bonus has been granted to pay for new railings on Ivinghoe Lawn, the council keeps failing inspections due to the gates not closing and the railings being old and damaged. The chairman thanked the clerk for securing the funding. Bucks County Councillor Wight has paid for an outside table tennis table which will be installed later in the year.	
	Ivinghoe will have a tree expert survey the trees. The council would like to make more parking in Station Road and is getting quotes for this. Speedwatch is one year old today so far there have been 1,500 vehicles speeding through the village which have been sent to TVP. The chairman thanked all the volunteers who assist the council, the Town Hall committee, Peter Snowdon for maintaining the allotments, Brian Rogers for doing lots of odd-jobs. The Neighbourhood Plan team who have worked very hard and nearly finished the plan.	
	The chairman thanked PCSO Jackie Dodson for attending and thanked AVDC District Councillor Peter Cooper for running some defibrillator training.	

Signed by Chairman

Crooky

Signed by Chain P112 F

	The chairman thanked the Clerk for the accounts which the internal was pleased with and found easy to audit.
APM/18/06 Public Question Time	A member of the public asked about the Ivinghoe fencing about moving the fence inwards to allow further parking. The Chairman confirmed that the Lawn was gifted to Ivinghoe parish for recreational purposes. The police and highways have issues with vehicles reversing out of the Lawn and the Lawn fence needs to remain the same.
oil, AVDC nn Martin.	A member of the public asked who we contact to book the Town Hall in the booking clerk's absence. The Chairman was unsure, this will be raised with the TH committee.
APM/18/07 Parish Council Accounts Precept Explanation and Breakdown	A draft set of accounts were available at the meeting. There were no questions.
ADM/40/00	public.
APM/18/08 Meeting Closure and Refreshments	The meeting closed at 7.34pm followed defibrillator training and refreshments. A report was available from Thames Valley Police
and refreshitients	Clir. Groom was appointed as Chairman PROPOSED BY Clir. Roach and

	Councillor Bambar was appointed as Vice Chair PROPOSED Ay Clic Bexson and SECONDED by Clir. Lott. Carried unanimously Councillor Groom signed the Dischard P1 2 1
	It was PROPOSED, SECONDED and CARRIED that the minutes were a correct record and were signed by the Chairman
be bill be n	The chair welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming to the annual meeting especially the members of the public and Peter Cooper the NHS First Responder. Responder. The chair welcomed Sheena Bexson as a new Councillor based in lyinghoe Aston. This year we have entered the Bucks Best Kept Village and urged people to keep the area tidy especially Station Road. The parish council put new fitness equipment on lyinghoe Lawn and two rides in lyinghoe Aston, we have purchase a new lyinghoe flag. A new noticeboard will be placed by Brookinead and the of one will be refurbished and moved to IA. Two definitiators have been purchased the one in lyinghoe was donated by the Wt. AVDC New Homes Bonus has been granted to pay for new railings on lyinghoe Lawn, the council keeps failing inspections due to the gates not closing and the railings being old and damaged Councillor Wight has paid for an outside table tennis table which will be installed later in the year.
	Speedwatch is one year old today so far there have been 1,500 vehicles speeding through the village which have been sent to TVP. The charman thanked all the volunteers who assist the council, the Town Half committee, Pet Snowdon for maintaining the aliotments, Brian Rogers for doing lots of add-jobs. The Neighbourhood Plan team who have worked very hard and nearly finished the plan.

Signed by Chairman